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ACACIA QUILT GUILD ς SMALL, BUT MIGHTY! 
NEWSLETTER ςDECEMBER 2018 
tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ Report ς Barbra Riley 

 
Dear Members,  
 
December 6th is our Christmas Potluck and the occasion when we make the presentation of Christmas 
stockings to Thomas House.   There will be no meetings of the Fabricators or the Philanthropy Committee 
during the month of December.  December can be a very busy time, so, for now, quilts take a back seat to 
family.  Time to finish up those Christmas presents that are behind schedule. 
 
The new year gives us a chance to start fresh.  Our Philanthropy Committee has some new ideas about what 
type of things to make and who would most benefit from the quilts we make.  Mary Ann West, Anita Catano, 
Judy Young, and the other members who contributed to ideas for Philanthropy, agreed we should 
concentrate on making quilts.   We are a quilt guild and, while there are many excellent projects out there, 
they are projects that others can carry on, but not everyone can make a quilt.  As quilters, we should go with 
what we do best. 
 
2019 will begin with an emphasis on name tags, a Sylvia Davis workshop, and Sandy Corbin telling us how 
to Ȱ-ÁËÅ 3ÃÒÁÐÐÙ 1ÕÉÌÔÓ &ÒÅÓÈȱȢ    7Å ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÁÌÌ ÔÒÙ ÔÏ ÌÅÁÒÎ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ÎÅ× ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ× ÙÅÁÒ ÁÎÄ ÍÁËÅ 
something different than what we have done before.   If anyone has not tried paper piecing, Phyllis 
#ÁÍÐÂÅÌÌȭÓ Ȱ4ÅÁÃÕÐȱ ÑÕÉÌÔ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔ ÍÉÇÈÔ ÂÅ Á ÇÏÏÄ ÐÌÁÃÅ Ôo start. How hard can one block be? If you are 
ÕÎÓÕÒÅ ÏÆ ÈÏ× ÔÏ ÓÔÁÒÔȟ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ ÁÔ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ Ȱ&ÒÅÅ 3Å× $ÁÙÓȱ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÙÏÕ ÇÅÔ ÓÔÁÒÔÅÄȢ   
 
4ÈÅ ×ÏÒËÓÈÏÐÓ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÏÆÆÅÒ ÎÅ× ÉÄÅÁÓȢ  %ÖÅÎ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ÔÈÉÎË ÔÈÅ ȰÐÒÏÊÅÃÔȱ ÏÆÆÅÒÅÄ ÉÓ ÎÏÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÓÔÙÌÅȟ ÉÔȭÓ surprising 
what you can learn from the small things that come up from an experienced quilter. The workshop given by 
4ÉÆÆÁÎÙ (ÁÙÅÓ ÉÎ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ×ÁÓ ÎÏÔ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÉÎ ÍÙ ȰÃÏÍÆÏÒÔ ÚÏÎÅȱȟ ÁÎÄ ) ÅÎÄÅÄ ÕÐ ÍÁËÉÎÇ Á ÑÕÉÌÔ ×ÉÔÈ ΨΫά ÆÏÕÒ 
and a half inch blocks (really not my style) but the same method of making one of the blocks also can make 
a poinsettia block, which I will enjoy doing. The little tips are always interesting, too. 
 
Would anyone like to try a landscape quilt?  If you have always done traditional quilts, maybe it is time to 
branch out into something new. A landscape quilt can be small, so it could also be quick. If you would like 
ÔÏ ÔÒÙ ÏÎÅȟ ) ÃÁÎ ÓÈÏ× ÙÏÕ ÈÏ× ÔÏ ÇÅÔ ÓÔÁÒÔÅÄ ÏÒ ÅÖÅÎ ÔÅÁÃÈ Á ȰÃÌÁÓÓȱȢ 
 
! ÎÅ× ÙÅÁÒ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÈÅÒÅ ÓÏÏÎȟ ÉÔȭÓ ÔÉÍÅ ÔÏ ÔÒÙ Óomething new in quilting. 
 
Barbra Riley, President 
 
 
 
 

 
  



Volume XV Issue 6 Acacia Quilt Guild of Orange County December 2018 
 

www.acaciaquiltguild.org   Page 2 of 19 

 

FAREWELL, LISA 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
Out of sight, but forever in 
our hearts, we miss you 
already, Lisa!! 
 
November 1, 2018  
Farewell to Lisa at Acacia 
Quilt Guild General Meeting. 
 
 

 

 
Who Am I????   LISA!!!      

 

 
 

Ψ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳΩ ǇƭŀǉǳŜ ŦƻǊ [ƛǎŀΩǎ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ 
dedication to Acacia.   
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ά{ǇǊƛƴƎ ƛƴ tŀǊƛǎέ ¢Ŝŀ ŀƴŘ vǳƛƭǘ !ǳŎǘƛƻƴ 
April 6, 2019 

 
CƻǳǊ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻǳƴǘƛƴƎΣ ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ƎƻΧ 
 
Postcards have been printed and were distributed at the November General Meeting.  If you need more 
before the next meeting, give me a call.  My number is in the directory.  Tickets have also been printed 
and are available for purchase.  Call Lori Ramsey.  IŜǊ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƛǎ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ά¢Ŝŀέ ǇŀƎŜ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ 
website and in the directory.    
 
¢ƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ά¢Ŝŀέ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нфth from 7-9pm, at my house.  Please see the 
directory for my address.  This is a change from the usual fourth Thursday of the month because of 
Thanksgiving.  At this point it is all hands on deck.  We need everyone to show up and start to help out.  If 
you are not already participating in some capacity, we need your help.  This event needs everyone in 
order to be the success that is was last time.  It is the biggest fundraiser we do and it is only every other 
year.  So, ƭŜǘΩǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ Ƴƻney we can raise for Philanthropy at the same time.   
 
We have 14 baskets that people have signed up to put 
ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ  [ŀǎǘ ά¢Ŝŀέ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ олΦ  ¢Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ Ƴȅ Ǝƻŀƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ 
ǘƻƻΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ƘŀƭŦ ǿŀȅ ǘƘŜǊŜΦ  [ŜǘΩǎ ƪŜŜǇ ƛǘ ƎƻƛƴƎΦ 
 
So far, we have 11 quiltǎ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭƭȅ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƛƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ά¢ŜŀέΦ  
There are 8 that have been taken to be quilted, but have not 
been returned yet.   
 
wŜƳŜƳōŜǊΣ ŀƭƭ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ά¢Ŝŀέ 
must be turned in by the March General meeting.  That is 
only 3 months away. 
 
I am still looking for someone to watch over the Opportunity 
Baskets.  It is really just seeing what donations are coming in 
and making suggestions that might create a basket from 
ǘƘƻǎŜ ŘƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ   ¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǿǊŀǇΣ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅΣ ƻǊ ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜ 
anything.  You can even give me the list and I can read it at 
the meeting.  Easy peasy.  Ideally, it would be great if this 
person could keep the basket stuff at their home for this 
task.  If you want to reach out to me, please see the directory for my contact information.   
 
L ŀƳ ǎƻ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ άtŀǊƛǎέ ǘƘŜƳŜ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƎǳƛƭŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ 
successful event. 
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ACACIA QUILT GUILD SECRET PAL 
HOW-TO-DO-IT SHEET 

(Gratefully "borrowed" from Sherry Vasquez, former Acacia Member) 

 

ACACIA QUILT GUILD SECRET PAL QUESTIONNAIRE 2018-19 
Program will run for 6 months: December 2018 - May 2019 

Coordinator:  Sonia Das (562) 607-2384 - soniadas@yahoo.com 
 
 

 
Thank you to all who have signed up.  I will be sending 

information regarding your recipient before the December 
meeting giving you time to get that first gift. 

 
During the months of December through May, using the suggestions from the 
questionnaire, the Giver is asked to bring a gift for the Recipient.  The gifts should cost 
between $10.00 and $12.00, or be a block or handcrafted item you made.  The gift(s) may 
be something from the questionnaire or just a warm fuzzy you think that person would 
appreciate.  Remember, itôs OK to use your discount coupons or get sale items if you think 
this person would appreciate them. 
 
The gifts should be wrapped or bagged and tagged with the Recipients name clearly marked.  
These gifts will be placed on the counter designated as the ñSECRET PAL DROP OFFò.  
During the break or after the meeting please look for your gift. 
 
Periodically, it is encouraging for the Recipient to send a ñThank Youò note and/or token 
to the giver.  This can be done in the same way as the gifts are exchanged--by placing them 
on the Secret Pal Drop-off table.  The envelope should read ñTo (your name goes here)ôs 
Secret Palò.  I will be sure your Giver receives it. 
 
In April 2019, Recipients will receive a copy of information from the Giver's form.  This form 
can be used to find a ñThank Youò gift for the Pal who has been surprising you and thinking 
about you and learning about you for the last few months. 
 
The final gift exchange will take place during the May 2019 meeting. Please bring a final gift 
for your recipient AND a Thank You gift for the person giving to you should you choose. 
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QUILTER OF THE MONTH ï MARYJO EDGAR 
 

 

Maryjo found out about Acacia by searching the web for quilting groups.   She has been a member of 
Acacia since 2015 and has served as Secretary, Membership Chair, and Newsletter Editor.   
 
Maryjo is a native Californian, although she did spend some time living in Colorado.  After a year or so of 
that, she came home to thaw out, and stayed.  Maryjo attended college way back when and was on the 
waiting list to enter nursing school.  She took classes in theater and art design while she waited, and 
ended up with a very useful degree in theater management while still on the waiting list.  Nursing school 
never happened, but after a few more semesters, Maryjo left to work in the field of medical staff/hospital 
administration and medical staff education for the next 30 years at eight different hospitals in Southern 
California.    
7ÈÉÌÅ ÉÎ ÃÏÌÌÅÇÅȟ -ÁÒÙÊÏ ×ÏÒËÅÄ ÁÔ +ÎÏÔÔȭÓ "ÅÒÒÙ &ÁÒÍ ÁÎÄ ÍÅÔ ,ÁÒÒÙȟ Á ÆÅÌÌÏ× ÅÍÐÌÏÙÅÅȢ  4ÈÅÙ ×ÅÒÅ 
friends for 13 years before they married in 1987.  Today, they have two sons and live in Buena Park.   
 
-ÁÒÙÊÏ ÁÎÄ ÈÅÒ ÙÏÕÎÇÅÓÔ ÓÏÎ ×ÅÒÅ ÓÈÏÐÐÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ "ÏÙ 3ÃÏÕÔ ÓÕÐÐÌÉÅÓ ×ÈÅÎ ÈÅÒ ÓÏÎȭÓ ÅÙÅ ×ÁÓ ÃÁÕÇÈÔ ÂÙ Á 
gorgeous object on display outside a small quilt shop in Garden Grove.  The object turned out to be a 
quilt and her son was captivated by the birds and the detail in the design.   He HAD to have lessons!  So 
Maryjo signed her son up for quilting lessons, and spent the next week teaching him to sew a straight line 
on her ancient ViËÉÎÇȢ  4ÉÍÅ ÃÁÍÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ "ÉÇ #ÌÁÓÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÓÏÎ ÂÁÌËÅÄȢ  4ÈÁÔ ÓÅ×ÉÎÇ ÓÔÕÆÆ ×ÁÓÎȭÔ ×ÈÁÔ ÈÅ 
thought it would be, and he wanted to cancel his registration for the quilt class, so Maryjo decided to 
take the class for him and teach him herself.    Ten years later, the quilts are still coming, but the son 
ÈÁÓÎȭÔ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄȣÙÅÔȦ   -ÁÒÙÊÏȭÓ ÇÒÁÎÄÍÏÔÈÅÒ ×ÁÓ ÁÎ ÁÍÁÚÉÎÇ ÑÕÉÌÔÅÒ ×ÈÏ ÐÒÅÆÅÒÒÅÄ ×ÉÌÄȟ ÂÒÉÇÈÔ ÃÏÌÏÒÓ 
(especially orange!)  and Maryjo still has five of her hand-quilted treasures.   Sometimes, Maryjo pays 
tribute to her grandmother by including a small bit of orange in her quilts.   See if you can find any in her 
next Show & Tell. 

 
Thank You, Maryjo! 

 

 
Maryjo in total óFan Girlô moment with amazing quilter, 
fabric designer, and author Victoria Findlay Wolfe at 

QuiltCon. 
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We had 34 members and 4 guests at our November General Meeting.  Thank You, all, for 
continuing to be helpful and encouraging to our new members and guests.    
 
Link to current Membership Application: 
http://www.acaciaquiltguild.org/files/Membership/MembershipRenewalForm2018 -2019.pdf  
 
Questions?  Please contact Maryjo at maryjedgar@quietgrove.info. 

 
 
 

FABRICATORS 
 

Fabricators will not be meeting in December. 
 

 
 
 

NEWSLETTER 

 
Please submit newsletter articles and photos to Maryjo at maryjedgar@quietgrove.info. 

Deadline for the Newsletter remains the Sunday after the Board meeting, which meets 
monthly on the third Thursday. 

 
 
 

QUILTS NEEDED 
 

Quilts are always needed for our reserve to be given out when we are contacted about 

community or individual need.   Please let Barbra know if you have any quilts you would 

like to donate for this purpose or if you know where one can be retrieved.    Thank you! 
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2nd Vice Presidentɀ Upcoming Programs & Workshops ɀ 2018-2019 
(Subject to change.  Please see website for current schedule & links) 

Shar Taira, Chair 
 
 
 
Hi, Ladies!   
 

$ÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÏÕÒ 0ÏÔÌÕÃË ÁÎÄ /ÒÎÁÍÅÎÔ #ÏÎÔÅÓÔ Ǫ %ØÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ άth meeting.   Everyone is 
encouraged to participate and bring up to three handmade ornaments to enter in the contest and 
exchange with each other.   
 

Guidelines:  Every ornament must be made by you.   It can be made from fabric, crocheted, painted, 
or any medium you like.   There are many ideas and tutorials on Pinterest or in magazines.  There are 
many patterns and ideas out there.   Be Inspired! 
 
There will be no workshop in December due to Candy Caneland Craft Faire on the 1st.   
 
Thank you all for participating in the workshops!  If there is anything you would particularly like to learn or if 
you would like to recommend a good instructor, I am open to suggestions! 
 
Thank You, 
Shar 

PROGRAMS 

¶ 12/6  Holiday Potluck and Ornament Contest and Exchange 

¶ 01/3  Sew-In ς Making Name Tags (After the business meeting.  BRING a sewing machine and 
ǘƻƻƭǎ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ Ŧǳƴ ƴŀƳŜ ǘŀƎΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘŜƳƻǎΦύ 

¶ 02/7  Sandy Corbin ς άaŀƪƛƴƎ {ŎǊŀǇǇȅ vǳƛƭǘǎ CǊŜǎƘέ 
 

WORKSHOPS 

¶ December ς No Workshop 

¶ January 5th ς {ȅƭǾƛŀ 5ŀǾƛǎΩ Ψ¢ǿƻ-/ƻƭƻǊ .ŀǊƎŜƭƭƻΩ 

¶ February 9th ς {ŀƴŘȅ /ƻǊōƛƴ Ψ!ǇǇƭƛǉǳŜŘ .ǳǘǘŜǊŦƭƛŜǎΩ 
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Jelly Roll Race ς November General Meeting 
Four teams but twice as much fun. 

 

 
 
 
Team Bev!  Members Beverly T., 
Julia P., and Joalyn M., hard at 
work during the Jelly Roll Race. 
 
 
 
Lots of concentration to get 

those strips straight!    

 

 

 

 
Team Phyllis C., Susan W., and 

Nancy T.  
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Team Carolyn W., Denise H., and Roberta E. ɀ Our newest members teamed 
up and made a beautiful quilt!  Welcome, ladies and GREAT JOB! 
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Team Phyllis V., Lori R., Maria C., and Sonia D. 
Go, team, go! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

THE WINNERS! 
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Candy Caneland Craft Faire 
December 1st ï Ehlers Event Center 

 
Saturday, December 1st is the date of Candy Caneland, the major craft show in Buena 
Park.  The guild has a Boutique at this show where we sell items made by our 
members.  The competition with other exhibitors can be stiff, but we generally do 
pretty well. The Boutique is not a major fundraiser like the Tea or the Opportunity 
Quilt, but every little bit helps. 
 

Volunteers are still needed to man the boutique table.  We will also have our 
Opportunity Quilt at Candy Caneland, so please come and help sell tickets.  Call or 
text me if you can help and I will let you know the time most needed.   The beginning 
shift (10AM to Noon) is usually the busiest time.  You can come to shop, spend two 
hours at the Acacia table, and then go back to shopping.   Candy Caneland is open 
10AM to 4PM and is located at the Ehlers Event Center, so it is easy to find.   
 

Barbra Riley 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Philanthropy Activities 

 

Free Sew Day! 
Saturday, November 24th is the next Free Sew Day.  Bring whatever you want to work on 
or make items for the boutique table at Candy Caneland.  Donated fabric will be available 
if you would like to contribute to the boutique.  The Picasso Room will be open starting 
at 9:00AM, but you can show up whenever you choose; we will be there until at least 
3:00PM.  If you need help with your current quilt, someone should be there to advise. 
 
There will be no Free Sew Days in December. 
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